



EESCC Meeting Minutes

May 5th, 2021
Virtual Meeting

Attendees: 14: Bert Jacobson, Bonnie and Jim Mueller, Keith Olsen, Tim and Peggy Steck, John Schmidt, Licia and Jerry Shultz, Bren and Lorin Wamsley, Jeffrey and Sarah Fields and Simon Levear.

President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 6:33 pm.

Secretary, Peggy Steck read the April 2021 meeting minutes. They were approved as read.

Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurer's report and it was approved as read.

Old Business

501(c)(3) Update – Licia -

The May meeting will be on the 13th at 6:30pm. John Schmidt will send out the meeting invite. At the last meeting, they came up with various fund raiser ideas. Starting right away, the club will donate a season pass of event entries (8) and a single membership, for the year 2022. This will be raffled off at each weekend, with tickets \$5 each or 5 for \$20. The first drawing will be at event 1 & 2. Other doable ideas were an online silent auction and a scavenger hunt. Bonnie sent Licia a list of people who made donations. Registration donations for Event 1 & 2 raised \$155.

Event 1 & 2 planning – Bert - Pretty much good to go. Setup is at 4pm. Camping for RV's will be \$25 a night. Jerry Shultz volunteered to be the Gate attendant starting early Saturday morning.

Event 3 & 4 Planning – Bert - Still no confirmation on Hoodoo. That's normal for them. Lorin Wamsley will drive up if he does not have a response soon. Bert will chair the event, or the club will. We'll use last years courses. Final planning will be at the June meeting.

Larison/NHA – Bonnie - Next meeting Monday May 10th. Registration opens Friday the 7th. Emt's and towing are scheduled. Lunches are ordered, t-shirts are arranged, final design yet to be determined. We may be able to have the Saturday night pizza party. The pizza place is ready for us. Will confirm order of 4 potties and 2 wash stations.

Road Side Cleanup – Bonnie – 13 people came, we filled 25 or so bags, we were done by 11:30 and it started to rain just as we were leaving. It was nice to have lots of help. We had mostly brand-new pickers. The next one is scheduled for August 14th.

Laptop Purchase – Peggy – The current Reg 1 laptop works fine, even though its 8 years old. Suggested we purchase at the beginning of next year.

Loaner Helmets – Bonnie – She has disinfectant spray, only two reserved so far.

TSD Rally – Simon – only 7 cars registered so far. The course is almost done. We thought we might meet informally afterwards for pizza or ?

New Business:

Event 3 & 4 planning belonged here

Additional Agenda Items: (not already discussed above)

New Popup – Tim - The top came in, he will bring it to Roseburg.

Newsletter release- A newsletter will be sent out the week after the event.

Homework Assignments

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Peggy Steck no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting.

June – Paula Loftin (volunteered by committee) **July** – Bonnie **August** – Jerry
September -

The meeting was adjourned at 7:54pm.